From: Gail Gwozdz

**Sent:** 2022/03/23 2:10 PM

**To:** Williams, Charmaine - Councillor < <a href="mailto:Charmaine.Williams@brampton.ca">Charmaine.Williams@brampton.ca</a>; City Clerks

Office <City.ClerksOffice@brampton.ca>

Subject: [EXTERNAL]RE: Report on Fireworks: Committee of Council - Wednesday

March 30th 2022

## Dear Ms. Williams

I think the city run fireworks is a great idea, however increasing community education is unlikely to keep my house from going up in flames the next time my neighbour has a 2 hour professional firework display on their front lawn while intoxicated. Temporary additional by-law officers on the nights in question would be a much better use of those funds. Catching folks breaking the by-law would be as simple as looking in the sky. These are not home-use explosives that my street experienced last Diwali and only the wet November weather prevented property damage. These fireworks went 100's of feet in the air and filled my street with smoke so dense we could not see the street from our front window, the firework canopy was several houses wide. Multiple houses in the general area had these and continued to use them over the course of the next few weeks, despite existing rules and regulations.

Thank you for all your time and consideration of this issue. I am happy to have these comments added to the official council record without my email being published and have copied the city clerks office o. This email.

Gail Gwozdz

Sent from Mail for Windows